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The Housing Division’s utilization of Volume Cap has been at all-time highs both for the single 
family and multifamily programs. Volume Cap, or the ability to issue tax-exempt bonds, is the 
number one tool that the Housing Division has available to it to support the new development and 
rehabilitation of affordable multifamily rental housing and to provide affordable mortgages with 
down payment assistance to make homeownership possible for low- to moderate-income 
Nevadans. 

Multifamily Volume Cap Update 

The utilization of Volume Cap for multifamily rental housing development is the only usage with additional 
leverage because of the generation of 4% Federal Low-income Housing Tax Credits. It is also the State’s 
most effective means to scale the solution for more affordable homes with rent limits/restrictions.  

The Housing Division is typically issuing multifamily housing bonds from Nevada’s carry forward (or 
what may be considered similar to reserves); however, for the first time in recent history, the 
Housing Division has committed all of its carry forward going back to 2021 for multifamily housing 
and has committed nearly half of the current 2023 Volume Cap for multifamily. All committed 
Volume Cap awards are anticipated to financially close in 2024. The Housing Division is also 
tracking a pipeline with the affordable housing development community and the current pipeline 
shows an approximate need of more than $330 million in Volume Cap through calendar year 2025 
and into early calendar year 2026. The following table details the near-term utilization and 
projected needs for multifamily affordable housing. 

Table 1 
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Single Family Volume Cap Update 

The Housing Division issues tax-exempt mortgage revenue bonds to provide affordable mortgages 
to low- and moderate-income, first-time home buyers in conjunction with down payment 
assistance. In 2019, the Housing Division made the strategic decision to restart its utilization of 
Volume Cap for the homebuyer program. This allowed the Housing Division to pivot nearly its entire 
homebuyer program to bonds when its previous source of capital for affordable mortgages, with 
down payment assistance, was not economically feasible   due to the high interest rates. 
Recognizing the high demand for Volume Cap, the Housing Division started blending tax-exempt 
bonds with taxable bonds in 2023 and continues to do so; however, the Division projects a need of 
at least $100 million in Volume Cap to operate its first time homebuyer program. 

Table 2 demonstrates a snapshot of the impacts of the tax exempt bonds on mortgage rates that 
include 4% down payment assistance. 

Table 2 

 

Table 3 shows all past, and projects future, homebuyer loans with down payment assistance, 
including first-time homebuyers, supported by the Housing Division’s single family bond program.   

Table 3 

 

*The Housing Division utilizes recycled Volume Cap, or Replacement Refunding, when available to preserve Volume Cap. 

  

Volume Cap Impact - $225,000,000 FTHB Program

Tax-Exempt %

Annual
Volume

Cap
Required

4% DPA
FTHB Rate

0% -                       7.875%
20% 45,000,000     7.500%
40% 90,000,000     7.250%
50% 112,500,000  7.125% << Current Rate
60% 135,000,000  7.000%
80% 180,000,000  6.625%

100% 225,000,000  6.250%
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Table 4 details the near-term utilization and projected needs for the Housing Division’s first-time 
homebuyer program. 

Table 4 

 


